Central Park Gardens
Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, October 17, 2007

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Linda Parsons, 



Dorothy Peterson, Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith, Bob Stephenson, 



Mary Yaussy
1. Updates

a. Since the days are getting shorter, workdays in the gardens are being switched from Wednesday evenings to first and third Saturday mornings of each month, 9 to 11 a.m.  This is the same pattern we had last year.  The schedule for the rest of the year is as follows:  October 20, November 3 and 17, December 7 and 15.  In the event of rain, workdays will be cancelled.  Emily will be out-of-town November 17 so Mary volunteered to be take charge of that work session.  Workers should bring their own tools for pruning and weeding on that day since the Arboretum tools will not be available.
b. The proposal was submitted to the two Rotary Clubs in Davis.  The Noontime Rotary Club of Davis can’t help us with funding this year, but the Sunrise Davis Rotary is interested in helping and has applied for a matching grant from the Rotary district office.
c. Laurie Opfell will no longer be helping with the landscape design; however, Cheryl Sullivan will still be available to consult with us.
d. Emily presented some simple designs for the seat wall and three arbors.  She has two estimates for the seat wall – $4,400 and $14,000 – and an estimate from Kimzey Welding in Woodland for steel arbors at $5,300.  The City might be able to use Redevelopment Funds for the seat wall and arbors, but the proposal hasn’t been submitted yet.  Emily is working with Cheryl Sullivan to finalize the design for the arbors before submitting the proposal.
e. Bob agreed to display some CPG materials at the City’s table at the UC Davis Volunteer Fair, October 24, Freeborn Hall, UC Davis campus.  Emily and Mary agreed to help with this:  Mary from 10 a.m. to noon; Emily from noon to 2 p.m.
f. Dorothy recently wrote a $1,000 grant proposal for California native plants for the Eleanor Roosevelt Circle (ERC), new retirement housing across from the police station on the corner of Cantrill and Fifth Streets in Davis.  The residents have formed a garden club, which will meet monthly with the Davis Garden Club.  According to Dorothy, the residents are hungry for gardening knowledge and are looking for people (possibly Master Gardeners) to educate and help them with their community gardening projects.  The ERC could be another partner for us, and some of the residents may want to be involved in our workdays and educational programs.  A farmer is also needed to grow corn as a buffer zone next to the road.  Dorothy expects to have a plan for their gardens by our next meeting.
2. Open House Event Review
a. Publicity:  The Open House on October 3 was a big success.  There was good public response and lots of Master Gardeners involved.  The publicity was effective with a color picture on the front page of the Davis Enterprise and an excellent article written by Sharon Stello.
b. Scheduling:  The gardens looked very good.  There was agreement that the Open House should be done again and that scheduling it on Wednesday during the Farmers Market “Picnic in the Park” was better than Saturday.  However, it was suggested that we have the open house earlier in the year (mid-summer) because it gets dark too early in October or possibly have two open houses –spring and September.  It was a good idea to have workers walk through the market and invite people to join the open house, and the red aprons that Emily provided were good attention getters.

c. Information:  The information stations were well attended, and there were lots of questions about all of the garden areas, particularly the butterfly and herb garden and veggie garden.  Bob said his business cards went quickly and so did all the handouts.  Visitors seemed to be looking for information so plant labels and lists for each of the gardens are important.  Rather than having a lot of handouts, it was suggested that we spotlight one significant plant for each garden and use that as a focal point for a single handout.  Volunteer brochures and information should also be available.  Emily suggested that we get buttons to wear that say “Ask Me about Central Park Gardens.”  Linda suggested that we get t-shirts and wear them on workdays, as well as on special events.  The idea is to get people to start looking at CPG as a community resource.  We might coordinate our demonstration garden activities with the Woodland Community College garden.  There was considerable discussion about our theme, which is to be eco-friendly and promote the use of least toxic pest controls.  We need to get the school district and parents of school children more involved and concerned about school gardens and chemical use in gardens.  Peg will get some non-toxic information on the sign in the vegetable garden.
d. Expenses:  Emily presented a report on recent expenses.  Costs for the Open House totaled $538.07.  Since many of these expenses were for reusable items, future open houses should cost between $200-$300.  Peg pointed out that there were also some donations made to the open house, e.g., squash soup made from Davis Farmers Market Chef Jaymes Luu’s recipe and served at the veggie garden.  She also mentioned that the seed cups, which were used by the children for planting, came from the World Centric Fair Trade and Eco Store in Seattle and were made of biodegradable cardboard.  A total of $4,109.89 has been spent from the $15,000 Slosson grant for plants, plant labels, signs and graphics.  Currently, CPG has $1,108.26 in the Davis Farmers Market Foundation account, but this will be less after the deduction of the open house expenses.  Dorothy Peterson is still owed money for the shed, which we hope to get from Rotary.
3. Design Review
a. The logo design by Studio 66 was approved.  The color for the logo for general use will be park bench/forest green on a natural/sand background.  In addition, each of the gardens will have a different theme color, e.g., red for the Rose & Flower Garden, blue for the Water-wise Garden, etc.  Emily will decide on the colors for each of the seven gardens.  The Committee discussed purchasing hats and t-shirts with this logo.  T-shirts would be natural with the forest green logo on the upper left front and “Ask Me” in big letters on the back.
b. Nik and Emily are upgrading the website.  More photos of the gardens will be included, particularly photos from the Open House.
c. Now that the logo is complete, Studio 66 will be asked to design a brochure for the gardens.  This cost, as well as the $1300 spent on the logo, will come from the Slosson grant.  Emily has been collecting examples of brochures from other botanical organizations.
4. Education Programs
a. Christine Joshel has volunteered to coordinate educational programming for CPG and is looking for ideas for demonstrations and workshops.  A list of topics and speakers will be put together by the Steering Committee.  Peg volunteered to do the Vegetable Garden; Linda, the Rose & Flower Garden and Emily, the Meadow.  Others should send their ideas to the Steering Committee listserve – cpsteering@mailman.dcn.org – by Friday, November 2.  This list will then be given to Christine for further action.
5. Garden Developments
a. Peg reported that every seed that she planted in the Vegetable Garden has been growing, and the plants need to be thinned out.  She attributes this spectacular growth to the three-inch layer of compost on the beds.
b. The Committee decided not to participate in the Farmers Market Fall Festival on Saturday, October 27.  It will be put it on the calendar for next year.
c. Emily will work on the Sensory Garden (herb garden) and the California Native Plant Borders with Cheryl.

d. Emily met with Bob and Mark Francis, landscape architecture professor and Central Park designer, to look at plantings in adjacent areas of the park.  If we have extra time, this could be the next stage for garden development. 
e. Bob was asked to tell City employees not to blow leaves into the gardens from the pathways.  Leaves should be blown on to the grass.
Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary
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